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3 May 2024 
 
Dear Sarah  
 
Corrections to statutory instruments subject to the draft affirmative scrutiny 
procedure 
 
Thank you for your letter of 23 April and your kind wishes.  The Government has a full 
programme of legislation ahead, and I look forward to working with you and to my ongoing 
engagement with the Committee. 
 
In your letter you indicate the Committee has understood my previous correspondence as 
saying that if the Government sought to make minor amendments to draft affirmative 
instruments, we would apply the same criteria as the SI Registrar to the type of 
amendments sought to be made.  
 
In my letter of 18 January 2023 I explained there were two points when corrections could be 
made to instruments: correction prior to making (i.e. before the statutory instrument has 
been made by the relevant Cabinet Secretary or Minister) and correction on publication 
(more accurately correction as part of the registration process).  In the case of the latter, 
which is of course after the instrument has been made, it is in accordance with paragraph 
4.7.13 of Statutory Instrument Practice: if the correction: “… is in the nature of something 
that could be covered by a correction slip ... this can be remedied”. 
 
In respect of correction prior to making, then my letter noted (with emphasis added): 
 

If the correction is considered to be of the type which could be dealt with by 
correction slip … or is a matter which the Minister has committed to remedy 
before the making the SI – for example in the Senedd’s consideration of a draft 
affirmative SI – then the draft SI is corrected before it is submitted for making. 

 
In the same letter I also noted (again with emphasis added): 
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In general terms, if the error is one which could be remedied by correction slip then 
we would prefer to deal with that as a correction [prior to] making. If it is a very 
minor matter, but not one which would be suitable for a correction slip, then it 
still may be the case that we would seek to deal with this as matter [prior to] 
making. 

 
As to your second point, we are clear we would not seek to make substantive changes as 
part of the ‘correction prior to making’ process.  Referring again to my letter of 18 January 
2023 I said: 
 

…we will either seek to withdraw and re-lay the instrument, or if time does not permit 
for that, then we may commit to bring forward an amending instrument … It will 
always be the case that our preferred approach in these cases is to correct the draft 
instrument and re-lay it before the Senedd. 

 
As your letter references the Packaging Waste (Data Collection and Reporting) (Wales) 
(Amendment) Regulations 2024 I have copied this response to the Cabinet Secretary for 
Climate Change and Rural Affairs. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
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